## Saint Margaret Mary's Catholic Infant School Newsletter

Friday 17th March 2017



## FIRE! FIRE!

(Well no, not really)

On Wednesday, at around 12 o'clock, smoke was seen on the Year 2 corridor and the fire alarm was triggered. All the children and staff were quickly evacuated and two fire engines arrived at school. After much investigation, the source of the smoke was identified as a faulty light which was soon replaced. There was no fire and the children were not at risk.

The children were fantastic throughout. They followed their teachers instructions to leave the building quickly and safely and sat on the foundation stage playground while the fire fighters carried out their work.

The children were patient in waiting for their meals as lunchtime which was understandably delayed.

Thank you and well done to all the children for their sensible behaviour and patience.

You were all stars!





#### **BOOK FAIR**

Please look out for the scholastic book fair which will arrive next week.

The book fair will be open Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday morning from 8.45 and 9.15.



## Dates for your Diary

#### BOOK FAIR 20TH/ 21ST MARCH

Class 10 Stay and Read 15th March

Walking school bus 22nd March

Crosby Hall trip 3rd April

Holy Week Services 10th April

Finish for Easter 13th April Please see our website for further dates. www.stmargaretmarysinfants.com



# School Attendance Matters This week's attendance Our target for attendance is 95%.

Class 1	90.7	Class 7	98.7
Class 2	96	Class 8	97.7
Class 3	96.1	Class 9	96.5
Class 4	92.7	Class 10	91.7
Class 5	96	Class 11	97
Class 6	92	Class 12	92.7

Attendance Award in Reception goes to Class 11
Attendance Award in Year 1 goes to Class 7
Attendance Award in Year 2 goes to Class 3

### Class 10 and Class 11 Outdoor Provision Development

Miss Oakes and Miss Elias worked very hard on Wednesday with an experienced early years advisor to create a wonderful outdoor provision for the children from their classes.

This outdoor provision includes sand and water areas, a magical music mobile, construction area, reading and role play huts and maths area.

The children were very excited and have enjoyed using their new provision.

Well done and thank you Miss Elias and Miss Oakes.



#### **Mission Statement Awards**

Well done to Rubi Games C6
Well done to Sean Sinnott C1

This special award is given to children who have demonstrated a clear understanding of our Mission Statement in the way they treated others.

Good luck to four members of our school council who will be visiting Parliament on Tuesday with children from other local schools including our Junior school.

They will be meeting with an MP and learning all about the role parliament and democracy plays.

Thank you to Mrs Harris for organising this visit.

